
5/7/2024

U.S. Department of Housing & Urban Development 
Illinois State Office
Attention: Donica Davis  
77 W. Jackson Blvd  
Room 2400
Chicago, IL 60604  

Re:  2024 Capital Fund Grant Certification of Compliance with Public Hearing

This letter is to certify that IL071 – Pike County Housing Authority (PCHA) will conduct a Public Hearing in 
compliance with 24 CFR Part 905.  This will be met with the timeline identified below.

5/16/2024 - 2024 Capital Fund Grant draft is approved by PCHA at its regularly scheduled monthly Board 
Meeting.

5/29/2024 - Advertisement is published in a local paper of PCHA's jurisdiction that the 2024 Capital Fund 
Grant draft is available for a 45 day comment period to be followed by a Public Hearing.  All documents 
pertaining to the 2024 Capital Fund Grant draft will be available for review at the PCHA Main Office 
located at 838 Mason Street, Barry, IL 62312, the PCHA Community Building located at 842 Mason Street, 
Barry, IL 62312 and PCHA website www.pikehousing.com.

7/16/2024 - PCHA will hold a Public Hearing at the PCHA Community Building to field all questions, 
comments, and concerns from program participants and citizens regarding the 2024 Capital Fund Grant 
draft.

7/18/2024 - At PCHA's regularly scheduled monthly Board Meeting, PCHA will review all 
questions, comments, and concerns received during the 45 day comment period and Public Hearing 
regarding the 2024 Capital Fund Grant draft.  Barring unforeseen circumstances, PCHA 
plans to ratify the 2024 Capital Fund Grant draft as final at this Board Meeting.

Please let me know of you need anything further regarding this certification or if you have any additional 
questions, comments, or concerns.

Sincerely, 

Chris Bruns 
Executive Director 

Pike County Housing Authority
838 Mason Street, PO Box 123

Barry, IL 62312
Phone:  217-407-0707

Fax:  217-407-0708
Web:  www.pikehousing.com

http://www.pikehousing.com/



